
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING FEBRUARY 2017
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held a closed session meeting on personnel issues at 6:30 pm considering compensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility under Wis. Stat. § 19.85(1)(c).   Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Vera Riley to go into closed session at 6;35 pm.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack, Vera Riley and Jeff Baylis approved.  Paul Correll was absent until 7:00 pm.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to close the closed session at 7:35 pm.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 

The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, February 13, 2017 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains. Notice of the meeting was published in the Mt. Horeb Mail and News-Sickle-Arrow on February 9, 2017.  Agenda was posted at the Community Center, website and Town Garage on February 2, 2017.  Amended Agenda was posted with additions on February 7 and February 9 at the above 3 places.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and about 17 citizens were present for the regular monthly meeting.  Meeting was called to order at 7:37 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Vera Riley led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.  
Approval of the Minutes of the January 9 Board Meeting.    Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Greg Haack to accept the January 9 Town Board minutes.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to accept the January 31 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed. Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to approve payment of invoices that included the January tax settlement payments for a total of $2,451,466.87.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Vera Riley to approve payment of invoices including the February tax settlement as it is presented by the Treasurer when they become available and to approve payment of rest of the invoices in the amount of $176,984.28.  All Board Members approved. Motion carried. 

Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  Notice of Honor Ride coming on April 1, 2017.  Dane County Sheriff’s Office sent a news release regarding a phone scam where caller identifies himself as a Deputy with the Dane County Sheriff’s Office.  The man states he is calling in reference to a warrant that has been issued to the individual for failing to show upon for Federal Court Jury selection.  He claims that the warrant was sent via US mail and the only way to resolve the issue is to send money in the form of a money order.  Dane County Sheriff’s Office wants to alert citizens that there is no validity to this call. Chair:  Peterbuilt truck will be going to surplus this week.  The salter on the newer truck is working but still having problems with it.  At present there is no way to control the amount of salt being dispensed.  Verizon is the new mobile phone carrier for Patrolman phone.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item. None
Discussion/Action on County’s actions regarding the Dettmann property located on Hwy P.  Discussion regarding Dettman property located on Highway P.  Roger Lane from Dane County Zoning gave a detailed list of the history on the property at 4200 County Road P.  Mr. Lane informed the Board the reasons why the last permit was revoked.  It is now in appeal.  Mr. Lane’s analysis of the situation is that Dettman is creating a large entertainment facility that has an agricultural theme.    
Action on TCP submission to County Board of Adjustment regarding denial of building permit for an entertainment/commercial building at Dettmann property on County Highway P.  Roger Lane from Dane County Zoning will be present and a majority of Plan Commission members may be in attendance.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll that Chair draft a letter for the County Board of Adjustment and bring before the Board in March supporting the action of Dane County zoning representative Roger Lane revoking the building permit on the Dettman property.  Chair will bring the letter for all Board Members to sign.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action/Discussion — Proposed Quarry on West Mineral Point Road.  This action was tabled.  A public hearing will be scheduled in early March regarding this quarry.
Discussion/Action on update regarding the County’s discussion on non-conforming mineral extraction sites.  Dane County has a work group on non-conforming mineral extraction sites.  Town Chair Hyer is serving on the Committee.
Action Discussion —Establishing Weight limits on West Mineral Point Road from Redhawk Lane to Garfoot Road.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to seek a proposal from MSA to do a study on West Mineral Point Road from Redhawk Lane to Garfoot Road to discover what kind of weight limits need to be set on Mineral Point Road.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on Dane County Ordinance Amendment #67 regarding CUP Appeals  Motion by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the Dane County Ordinance Amendment #67 regarding CUP Appeals.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on Mike Larson property at 3745 County Hwy P, to add an accessory building to that parcel. Jeff Baylis moved to table until March 13, 2017 Board Meeting any action on the Mike Larson property at 3745 County Highway P.  Motion was seconded by Greg Haack.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on Stagecoach Road Improvements.  Discussion on public information meeting recently held on February 7th.  Most common question was about special assessments.  Preliminary plans identified things to work on with specific areas on Stagecoach Road.  Culvert for Black Earth Creek would not need a new larger culvert but would need a beam guard. 

Discussion/Action on second plow truck purchase.  Discussion continued on the purchase of a second plow truck.  Bob Goodwin will price out a couple of new and used trucks to present at the next meeting.
Action on Road Improvement Priorities Policy.  Tabled until next meeting. 
Action on setting a date for Road Tour/Inspection.   Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to set the date for the annual road tour/inspection on Friday, April 7, 2017 pending County availability.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   

Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:49 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


